Penterry Church Field and Restoration Committee
Treasurer’s Report 2010
Finances
Another year of successful fundraising events in 2009 resulted in an increase in the Committee’s reserves by £2,456 to £9,355 at 31st December 2009.

Gross income of £7,415 included £3,201 from events, £3,612 of grants and £545 of donations. Grants were secured from the Welsh Assembly’s Sustainable Development Fund, Monmouthshire County Council Rural Community Action and Gwent Wildlife Trust.

Grant-funded expenditure of £3,608 was closely matched to income. It should be noted that some stocks of Penterry merchandise (prints, cards, notebooks, mugs and mousemats) purchased with grant funds are still held for sale at future events, but no value has been placed on these stocks in the accounts. In addition, grant funding enabled the launch of the website www.penterry.org.uk.
Expenses from fundraising events totalled £632. Other expenses totalling £719 included the purchase of two brass altar vases, funded by private donations.
Outlook
At the time of writing, no significant fund-raising events or expenditures have taken place during 2010. The prospect for fund-raising from events in the second half of the year remains unclear, while the demand for funds depends primarily on the progress of plans for the renovation of the porch and other fabric repairs.

Chris Balmer, Treasurer, 8th June 2010
